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Patient Participation Group meeting

28.02.14 

The meeting was attended by the patients , the medical and admin staff. 

PROGRAM 

1.00 pm Practice Manager Presentation 
1.10 pm Previous Minutes - Presentation and amendments
1. 30 pm PPG online survey Report Presentation – Dr. K. R. Jeyarajah 
Also a  Power point presentation on Domestic Violence by Doctors
1.50 pm Discussion about points left  from previous meeting 
2.40 pm Conclusions and suggestions 
3.00 pm Lunch and closure

Minutes 
Practice manager opened the meeting; the assistance of the participants was very satisfactory; it was commented by the patients. 

The previous minutes were read and approved without amendments. It was agreed that this meeting is basically to discuss some points left from previous meeting.
Practice PPG survey report presented on power point. How to improve participation on PPG discussed and word by mouth as well as posters, website---etc suggested.
Dr. K. R. Jeyarajah’s made a power point presentation on “Domestic Violence”. It was the opportunity to clarify meaning of the word “violence”, and to educate attendees about the expression “domestic”, and types of “abuses” 

Abuse is the beginning of destruction of trust, and although the word “domestic” sounds that is this regarding “house or home”, in fact covers as well, workplace, college; school, care centers, hospitals, surgeries, etc. “Domestic” covers all the places in the daily life. 
Many questions rose about how to prevent, but mainly what to do in case those cases; Dr. Jeyarajah provided details to contact authorities and organizations locally. It was notified that one of the places to inform that is the GP surgery- 

Discussion about point left previous meeting
Relocation – The position in the need to have a meeting with local authorities and representatives from the Tottenham Hot Spur Football Club is strong. One of many reasons is that patients are feeling treated unfairly, they feel discriminated against and feel their requests and comfort have been ignored by authorities. They put up with the moves on 3 previous occasions without too much fuss; so, patients want to express seriously that this time it will not be possible. 
Another heavy reason to stay in this location is the vulnerability of most of the patients. Most of the patients in the surgery are economically active and they are working; to do that they have relied on their “frail or elderly” relatives to help looking after their children, their parents, their siblings---etc. The frail and elderly people, none English speakers, with children in pushchairs or prams, etc are so used to attend the surgery on the high road with very easy access. 
They are familiarized and confident with the area where they have the surgery, the dentist, the supermarket, the church, the groceries shop, laundry, restaurant, play grounds, pharmacy, and similar daily needed places, so moving from here will be a chaos for them as families.

It is considered as a social attack, discrimination and inhumane decision. If the plan is to “re-decorate” the area, it has to be done in different way using the existing premises and respecting the social and human life strongly rooted in the very old town. 
More representation in the PPG 
As it was discussed in the last meeting, the representation in the group is satisfactory taken into account the considerations mentioned previously. However if the representation-participation can be increased, wider it would be the benefit for the community and for the surgery, if the PPG could bring up the voice of “all “the registered patients, the level of satisfaction will be increased as well, and the main reason to get more representations is because the community will receive services according with its needs.

Suggestions: different options were expressed and considered; however the relevant are: 

· create a sub-group according with the convenience in the availability of the time to attend meetings,

· the current group re-adapt to the convenience –in time- to the most of the interested in participate,

· adopt the decision that families with more than four members, have to nominate one of those to do the representation,

· Identified groups by diagnosis, a representative number of the patients “must” be nominated.
· Spread widely the word about the change of the surgery premises; to see if the participation may be increased. 

At personal level some of the Participants will do some tasks in order to propose and adopt the practical ones in the next meeting.

As conclusions it was agreed: 

1) Educative and formative presentations necessary on different topics, i.e. 
What does it mean by healthy food? 
Obesity and causes;
Stroke’s symptoms; 

Is diabetes a curable illness?
2) Keep collecting signatures against the moving the premises

3) Consider strategies to get more representation

A suggestion was done in the sense that would be convenient to inform in the next meeting the trainings, updating, and courses that the staff is getting, as an additional booster in improving health delivery to the patients, especially admin staff learning and getting new skills regarding health issues. 
Closure: A light lunch was shared in very good spirit, jokes and positive comments were heard from the attendees.  It was the best opportunity to take some pictures from the group. End of the document. 

